

GPO Box 1672 Melbourne VIC 3001 Level 14, 530 Collins Street Melbourne VIC 3000

teqsa.gov.au enquiries@teqsa.gov.au 1300 739 585

Committee Secretary
Education and Employment – Legislation Committee
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

**Dear Secretary** 

Subject: Tertiary Education Quality and Standards Agency (TEQSA) – Supplementary Budget Estimates Hearing 21 February 2019

I am writing in relation to TEQSA's appearance before the Education and Employment – Legislation Committee's Hearing on 21 February 2019.

I wish to correct a statement presented in evidence to the committee in response to a question from Senator Pratt (page 138 of Hansard refers) concerning TEQSA's communication with stakeholders who have provided consultation feedback on guidance notes.

The position is that when stakeholders provide consultation feedback, TEQSA contacts the stakeholder to acknowledge receipt of the feedback and may provide further clarification to stakeholders on specific submissions.

It would be greatly appreciated if you could draw this fact to the attention of the committee. I apologise for any inconvenience caused by this inadvertent oversight.

Yours sincerely

Professor Nicholas Saunders Chief Commissioner 7 March 2019

**TEOSA**